Writing A Follow-Up Letter

Following a job interview, internship experience, or other professional development opportunity, it is critical that the individual write a follow-up or “thank you letter.”   You will not be prompted to do this by anyone in particular (at the place of business), but it is your responsibility to know that this is the appropriate next step.  

Research indicates that most employers think less of interviewees who fail to follow-up promptly. Plan to send out your thank you letters as soon as possible (preferably within twenty-four hours, no later than a week) after your interview or upon conclusion of the internship. 

Keep your audience in mind. Address their issues and concerns. In general, typed thank you letters are recommended.  Consider the "personality" of the organization and the rapport you felt during your interviews. If your interview was a fairly informal process and/or you achieved an immediate rapport with your interviewer, a handwritten note might be fine. 

In addition to thanking the person you talked with/worked with, the thank you letter reinforces the fact that you want the internship or a job that may come as a result of the internship. 

Your assignment is to write a “thank you” letter following an internship.  You can use information from a previous cover letter for the follow-up letter. 

Sample Follow Up/Thank You Letter

Your Name 
Your Address 
Your City, State  Zip Code 
 

Date (written out…ex.: May 8, 2009) 

Name 
Title 
Organization 
Address 
City, State  Zip Code 

Dear Mr./Ms. Last Name: 

I wanted to thank you for allowing me to intern at Classic Carstar Auto Shop.  I believe I had an outstanding experience working with you and getting to know your place of business.

The internship seemed to be an excellent match for my skills and interests.  I am confident that my education and training in auto technology will enable me to be a productive member of your team if I were asked to remain permanently.  In addition to my enthusiasm, I will bring to the position a willingness to learn, both about your auto shop as well as the automotive industry.

I appreciate the time you took to train me in the shop and I look forward to a career in this field.  If you need to contact me further, please feel free to call me at (716) 228-1234.

Sincerely,

Signature

John J. Smith










